
Issue Date  28 November 2024

Important Dates

End of Year Whole
School Christmas
Gathering 6.30pm
Tuesday 3 December 2024

Year 6 Graduation
Mass & Dinner 7pm
Friday 6 December 2024

Whole School
Transition Day
Tuesday 10 December 2024

Thanksgiving Mass
11am
Wednesday 11 December
2024

Term 4 Ends
12.30pm - Last Day
of the Year
Wednesday 11 December
2024

Week 7, Term 4 2024
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28.11.24

From the Principal
Dear Parents and Carers,

Each year I look forward to attending the Year 6 camp. It is a wonderful opportunity to spend some quality time with our student leaders

before they depart our school and start new adventures in high school. At our school, we value the opportunity for our students to

experience outdoor programs. During their school years 3 – 6, our students are able to attend four camp experiences with a range of

outdoor activities on offer.  At this camp, our Year 6 students were able to learn to surf, tackle the hills on mountain bikes, build and race

billy carts, work together to design & build a raft that could float and to develop their kayaking skills on a lake. This is just a small sample

of what our students can experience, however the development of many other skills contribute to their own personal growth and enable

them to interact effectively and harmoniously. School camps are a liberating way for students to interact with the natural world while

learning a range of life skills.

The benefits of a good outdoor program include: opportunities for peer bonding, being physically active, the freedom to be responsible,

screen-free time, being exposed to new experiences and simply spending time in nature. Our school camps provide these experiences

beyond the classroom to give our students the opportunity to interact with their teachers and peers in new environments and, most

importantly, to have fun.

Class Structures

I would like to take this opportunity to share with the school community our class structures for 2025.

We will start the year with 10 classes which will include:

2025

2 Classes of Reception

2 Classes of Year 1

2 Classes of Year 2

2 Classes of Year 3/4

1 Class of Year 5

1 Class of Year 6

 

You will notice this is the same structure as 2024 and we will include a new Mid-Year Reception class starting at the beginning of term 3.

Classes for next year will also be situated in the same current locations as 2024, now that we have completed the current stage of our

capital works.

Class Placements

We are currently working on class placements for next year. Placing all our students each year is a process that takes leadership and

teachers many hours, many discussions as well as a great deal of thought and consideration. Many factors contribute to the placement.

These include; gender balance, learning abilities, peer friendships, student combinations, class size, social and academic strengths and

challenges. When making class placements we always consider the individual child while recognising that each child is also part of a

complex process.

With each child at the centre of our process, our goal is to create an optimal learning environment for all students that meets their needs.

In a small school, this can create additional complexities and challenges.

We respectfully ask that parents do not ask or request particular teachers for their child, as there are far too many factors to be

considered when constructing a class for teachers to accommodate such requests. As this takes most of the term to deliberate, we ask

that families trust and respect the process as changes are rare, knowing that teachers and leaders are collaborating and discussing each

student and looking at what is the best fit for them. 

A common question that parents ask is - How can you help my child during this process? Families can help by supporting the informed

decisions of the staff and ensuring all conversations with children are positive and encouraging.

Class placements will be communicated to families on the final Tuesday of Term 4, as the students will meet their new teacher(s) and
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classmates at a transition session on this day. Students will receive a letter that afternoon informing them of their class teacher(s), the

name of their class and the room number. We trust this will be a very exciting and positive experience for all students as they prepare for

another exciting year of learning in 2025. Thank you for your continued positive support in this matter.

Staffing News – staff retirements

At the end of this year we say a fond farewell to three of our valued staff who have decided to retire.

Glenda Barone, our School Secretary, has worked in the front office for 17 years. She has seen many changes in her admin role during

this time and has been a first point of contact for our families, caring & supporting many students through their injuries and illnesses.

Glenda is looking forward to spending more time with her family, especially with her grandchildren.

Marie Syrette, one of our specialist Education Support Officers, has also worked at Tranmere for 17 years.  Marie has helped and

supported numerous students with their learning throughout that time and also ran our successful Joeys Playgroup for a number of

years.

Kathryn Beilby, our Librarian, has also decided to retire. Her love of reading has exuded through all her interactions with our students,

staff and families and we are grateful to her for transforming our library into the marvellous space that we see now.

Our grateful thanks to Glenda, Marie and Kathryn for your loyal service to our school and we say farewell with our blessings for the future

and hope you keep in touch.

New Early Years Nature Play Space

I am excited to share that we will starting our new Early Years Nature Play Space over the Christmas break and hope to have the space

completed by the middle of Term 1 in 2025. We look forward to working with Elton Landscapes in this play space, to be constructed in

front of our new Reception classes in the courtyard. The works include sand and water play, together with more natural play elements.

Christmas Gathering

The Christmas Gathering is not far away and we look forward to celebrating our preparation for this special time of the year. We are

hopeful of some nice weather on Tuesday night as the students prepare for their class performances. Please note:  gates will open at

5:30pm with the concert due to start at 6:30pm.

Kind regards

Adrian Grbin  
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“Feeling heard and understood allows children to release the feelings, let go and move on.”

Janet Lansbury
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Christmas Community Gathering

We warmly invite you to our Christmas Community Gathering on Tuesday 3 December 2024 on the lawns of the multi sports space in

the bottom area of the school grounds.

The gates open at 5:30pm with the main starting at 6:30pm. The evening is expected to conclude around 7:45pm.

Volunteers:  A sausage sizzle and drink (Apple Juice) is available for pre-order.

If you would like to assist with the BBQ cooking, this will start around 4:30pm in the courtyard. Please register your interest via an email

to the Office – info@stjotran.catholic.edu.au

All proceeds will go to the St Vincent de Paul Christmas Appeal.

Food:  The pre-order food deadline is 3pm on Friday 29 November via Qkr or payment in person at the front office. (Please see

attached return slip).

The collection of BBQ sausages and drinks will be in the courtyard from 5:30pm.

Please note: alcohol is not permitted at this community event. Families can bring their own picnic food and non-alcoholic
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drinks

Costumes:  Classroom teachers will communicate costume requirements through the class seesaw messaging.

Chairs or Blankets:  The Gathering will take place in the main grass area with the stage set up in front of the new Learning Street

Complex. Students will sit in rows in their class in front of the stage. Families will be able to set up behind the students. We suggest that

you bring a picnic blanket or a deck chair. If you bring a chair, we encourage you to set up more towards the back of the space so

everyone can easily see the concert. We will have the areas marked out for families so everyone will be able to find a good viewing spot. 

We look forward to celebrating Christmas with you at this very special community event.

20.11.24

Year 6 Camp 2024
The following two articles are written by three Year 6 students reflecting on their recent Camp Experience in two very different

perspectives.  Enjoy the read:

 

Camp Day One

We arrived at school at about 8:30, said bye to our parents and carers and packed up our bags onto the bus at 9:00. When we arrived at

Middleton we were greeted by Surf and Sun school employees and stared to learn how to surf on the sand. Then we got in the water and

tried to catch a wave big enough to surf on. We all got one in the end and everyone had a great time. After surfing we had lunch, and

went back to the beach for ‘Beach Olympics’. We were given different activities to do in teams which were all really fun, and some of us

got wet. Then we hopped on the bus and drove to Willow Creek which is the property we were staying at. We had some Anzac biscuits

for afternoon tea, had a shower and then we had some free time. we were called for dinner which was delicious spaghetti. It was Luke’s

birthday so we sung him happy birthday and had birthday cake for dessert. We had a bonfire which we toasted marshmallows on. We

had some time outside playing before coming inside to do a quiz and then went to bed.

Day Two

On Thursday we got up in the morning to go for a ride on mountain bikes. We had to ride over a bridge made of a tree log and up a

steep hill to the bike track. It was a very nice view at the top of the hill and we all enjoyed riding around the track. We rode back down to

have morning tea. Secondly, we walked back up the hill to the dam for raft building. The instructors taught us how to tie different knows

using the ropes which we needed to know about to build our rafts. We worked in teams to build our rafts using ropes, PVC pipes and

blow up rings. Once they were built, each team had to take their raft into the dam and were timed to see how long it took them to go out

to the buoy and back. It was fun but cold. Some of the rafts broke and some stayed together. We walked back down the hill to our next

activity, billy carting. We were in groups of five and we had to follow the instructions to put together the billy carts. We had lots of fun

racing the carts. Lots of people crashed and went off the course. After the billy carts, we had some free time before dinner, which was

sausages and salad. Then we all got ready for the movie night, watching Cars. Everyone was so tired and some of us even fell asleep

while watching the movie.

Day Three

On Friday, everyone was sad that it was our last day. We had to pack up our dorms in the morning and put everything on the bus. We

took the bus to Victor Harbor where we did our last activity, kayaking. We were in double kayaks and learnt how to paddle correctly and

practised making a raft. We kayaked along the river and stopped to play a few games in our kayaks. Everyone had lots of fun, got a bit

wet and lots of people crashed into each other or the rocks. On our way back in the kayaks, we stopped to make a raft. Two people were

chosen to stand up in their kayaks and run along the front and back of the kayaks in a race. It was tricky for some people but others

made it look really easy. Miss Cotter had to race against Oliver H and they both fell in twice. We all thought that was hilarious. After the

races, we paddled back to shore and had lunch before getting back on the bus and heading back to school. The bus on the way home

was very quiet, everyone was so tired but so happy to have had such a wonderful camp.

Written By April and Elizabeth

 

Diary Of A Convict Girl On Camp

Day one 13  of November.th
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Dear mother,

I miss you soc much since I haven’t seen you for the last three year or so. I was sent to this far away place called Willow Creek for three

hard, long days. We were force into the large, cold water. I drowned multiple times but still managed to keep in pushing for my survival.

They then made us jog around the whole beach making us participate in difficult activities. When we got to the camp site, I had to unpack

the little items we had. To stay clean, I had to bathe in freezing cold water. The food was plain and nasty and nearly inedible. Once I was

changed into my pyjamas, they made me, and my fellow convicts do a quiz for survival. If you failed to answer the correct answer you

would be sent to jail... and jail is not very good. Once the quiz was finished, we were sent back to our old, damp cells where I will have to

sleep in. I must regain energy with the strong power of rest and will write to you tomorrow.

-The best of wishes, Teegan.

Day two 14  of November.

Dear mother,

It is the second day of camp, and I had to endure another, day of awful activities. I first awoke to the sound of screaming children in my

dorms. My dormmates and I got dressed into prison outfits and left to get our morning meal. The meal was burned toast and tasteless

butter and jam. After we ate, we were forced to ride tall and daunting bicycles. If you couldn’t ride a bicycle... YOU WOULD GET RUN

OVER BY ONE. Thankfully I could ride a bike but not up the tall hill. After I rode for 7 hours, I was forced to consume more terrible food,

which contained expired meat with deceased bread and vegetables. I was then forced to walk up a gruelling mountain, which was 500

kilometres high. The mountain was covered in poisonous biting flies and sharp rocks. When my peers and I reached the top of the

mountain, we had to build titanic boats out of natural recourses, to travel along a river.  We rode them but sank into the freezing cold

water. When the group and I walked back down the mountain, which caused us to fall multiple times, we finally arrived at the campsite.

To try and escape the camp, we had to build automobiles. I did not manage to escape the camp, but instead, had to race with the other

prisoners. They let us have some time to regain our health in our cells and clean up for dinner. The dinner foo was awful, I had to gobble

uncooked meat and overdue vegetables. Before the prisoners and I were allowed to sleep, we had to watch a 5-hour movie about paint

drying. Once I finally managed to get into bed, I was confronted with bug and roaches. I must sleep in this uncomfortable bed one more

time, but then after that, I will finally see you again!

-see you soon, Teegan.

Day three 15  of November.

Dear mother, I cannot even comprehend my excitement to finally be able to see you again. But before I can see you again, I must go

through yet another devastating day. My dormmates and I were forced to wake up at five AM to the sound of more screaming children.

When I arrived at the dinner hall, I had to eat more expired bread and disgusting jams. We had to pack our things and remove our things

from the campsite within 7.843927358195338429843853486 minutes. Because some hostages did not pack their things in time, they

had to leave without them. I then entered a cramped bus with no air conditioning. Driving to the river was a long and hard journey, with

many ups and downs. When I arrived at the river, I had no experience but was still forced to mount the kayak. I rode on the kayak for

1000 kilometres and rode back to the shore. Once my jail mates and I arrived at the shore we had to make food out of sticks, dirt, grass

and leaves. They threatened to leave us behind while we were changing out of our wet clothes, so we had to change very quickly. When

I got onto the bus with the rest of the group, I had to go through a long and gruelling bus ride. We had to watch a boring movie a bout

tree growing and leaves falling on the way to see you. I am very excited to see you and cannot wait.

-lots of love Teegan.

(DISCLAIMER- This is all extremely exaggerated, camp was really fun and the food was also amazing  -  TEEGAN)
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Vinnies Christmas Appeal

Dear Families

As we approach the beginning of Advent it is time to prepare our hearts and minds to think of others who do not have as much as we

do.  Our school has always had a strong commitment to the Vinnies Christmas Appeal and donating items for food hampers for those in

need.

From Monday 25  November 2024 you are invited to send in non-perishable items to the classroom.  These items will be collated at the

end of the term and put into food hampers by St Vincent De Paul volunteers and delivered to families in our local area.

The following items are always greatly appreciated:

Christmas puddings/ fruit cakes/ mince pies

Long-life custard

Drinks – Tea/coffee,/chocolate/cordial/long life juice

Milk- long life

Biscuits and Crackers

Tinned fruit and vegetables

Cereals/ pancake mixes

Spreads – jam, vegemite

Gravy mixes

Soups

Dried pasta/rice

Pasta sauces

Our community will be thanked by a St Vincent De Paul representative at our Thanksgiving Mass on Wednesday 11  December at 11

am. All welcome.

Thank you for your ongoing support.  Please note for families wishing to make a money donation this can be done via the website -

https://donate.vinnies.org.au/christmas-kindness

New Telephone Number
We have upgraded the School Telephone System and because of this process we have been given a new Telephone Number.

Our New Number is:  8 2 1 7  8 3 0 0

th

th
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Please make a note of this number in your phone or your records.

SCHOOL FEES 2025 – No fee increase
We are pleased to inform you that there will be no increase in school fees for the 2025 school year. Some costs, e.g. camp costs, are

billed separately to recover service costs.

It is at the heart of Catholic education that our schools are affordable and accessible to all.

If any family has financial concerns, we ask them to contact Janet Price, Business Manager, at jprice@stjotran.catholic.edu.au to

confidentially discuss additional support through fee remissions.

Enrolments for 2025 Open

We are currently looking at 2025 enrolments. If you have a child that you are yet to enrol please visit us in the office to get an application

form or download and print an application from our website to secure your child’s enrolment.

https://www.stjotran.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/enrolment-prospectus

Joey's Playgroup
Our family playgroup is back for another exciting year in 2024.  

It’s a new year and we’re bouncing back with excitement as we reintroduce our playgroup name ~ Joey’s Playgroup.  Our family

playgroup is facilitated by SPiCE (Supported Playgroup in Catholic Education) and is suitable for you and your child (birth to 5 years). 

Our playgroup focuses on actively involving parents, grandparents, and carers by proving you with opportunities to play, talk, sing and

explore with your child and other families in a relaxed, fun and supported environment. 

Joey’s Playgroup is FREE and runs during the school term on a Wednesday morning from 9am-11am in the small Parish Hall
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(entrance via Birkinshaw Ave).

If you are new and would like to join us, please register your interest via our website Playgroup Registration Form.  Jacqui our Playgroup

Coordinator will then be in touch.

Come and discover the magic of play!  We hope to see you there!

  

How to Volunteer in our School
Information for Volunteering - Due to changes in the Child Protection Act

At St Joseph’s School Tranmere, we are always grateful for the support given by our volunteers.  Volunteering applies to a wide range of

activities in the school including attending excursions, coaching sports teams, reading in the classroom, helping in the many committees

and many other school-related activities. 

If you would like to act as a volunteer in the school, you are required to have a 6-point check.  Please provide the school with copies of

the following:

Completed CESA Volunteer Registration pack - available from the school office

A Catholic Police Check Clearance or Working With Children Check (WWCC from the Department of Human Services  (if

you need to obtain this clearance please come to the school office)

A RRHAN-EC (Responding to Harm, Abuse and Neglect in Education and Care) training Certificate

Work Health and Safety on-line Induction for Volunteers Certificate

Work Health and Safety signed form

COVID Status Certification

Please note: that all these processes are mandatory and must be completed in order to volunteer/continue to volunteer.  This

requirement is designed to ensure our children are protected and safe at school.

If you are missing any documentation above I can send you links to complete the paperwork once I receive your Completed  CESA

Registration Pack

Angela Girolamo, WHS Administrator
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